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Dear Clayton South Primary School families, 

In our previous newsletter, I gave a detailed description of how we teach reading here 
at CSPS and how we train each of the 5 important skills to becoming a proficient reader. 
If you missed it, please check it out on the school website. This week, I would like to 
discuss the writing practices we use in all classrooms. 

Writing is such a subjective curriculum area, so it is important that all staff have the 
necessary background knowledge of the Victorian Curriculum and what is required 
developmentally at each progression of the curriculum. As a staff, we have broken 
down the writing curriculum into the areas of; handwriting, spelling, punctuation, 
sentences and paragraphs, part of speech and grammar, fluency and focus, vocabulary, 
and literary devices. We then explicitly teach each of these areas following a 
progression from Prep to Year 6, so that we can extend students, but also work to each 
students’ point of need.  

We teach each of the 9 text types, or genres, over the course of the year. If a year level 
is not developmentally ready to begin writing in a particular genre, we will still expose 
them to exemplary writing of that text type, to begin to prepare them for later years. 
The 9 text types we cover in Primary School are; recount, description, information 
report, narrative, procedure, exposition,  
explanation, discussion and response. 

By mastering each of these text types, our students will be ready for secondary school 
where they will combine text types in order to create an essay. Our job is to ensure the 
students are ready for this when they move on from Clayton South Primary School. 

As a staff, we have begun our own Professional Learning journey into writing. Last week 
in our Professional Learning Communities (PLCs) we analysed what a narrative and 
exposition writing piece should look like from Prep to Year 6. The idea will be that 
students will have access to their results and teachers can provide timely, specific and 
relevant feedback to each student. Students will then create their own writing goals to 
work towards. Staff can also delve deeper into the needs of the entire cohort, their own 
class, and individual students, to maximise learning time, plan accordingly, and measure 
growth. 
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2021 
MARCH 

2 SWIMMING PROG STARTS 
Tues to Fri for 2 weeks 

3 PREPS FIRST WEDNESDAY 

5 ASSEMBLY 

6 PUBLIC HOLIDAY  
* No School today * 

9 SCHOOL COUNCIL 6pm 

12 NEWSLETTER 

12 Swimming Prog Finishes 

18 SEDA Basketball Clinic P-6 

19 ASSEMBLY 

22 HARMONY WEEK 

26 NEWSLETTER 

 

APRIL 

1 LAST DAY OF TERM 1 
School Finishes 2.30pm 

Important 
Diary Dates 

Term 1 
 Icy Poles  

available for 

$1.00 
On Fridays & 

other hot days  
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UNDER THE GAZEBO CLAYTON SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT (cont.) 

From term 2 onwards, we will be using a spelling program called Spelling Mastery. This program has the strongest 
reputation for improving student spelling across the school. Our Year 3-6 students will be following this program, 
whilst our Prep-Year 2 students will continue to follow their synthetic phonics program aligning reading and spelling.  

Next newsletter, I will discuss our maths program and introduce you to an App on your phone which will enable you 

to connect with your child’s classroom teacher so that we can build upon our home-school connections to improve 

the learning outcomes for all students at Clayton South Primary School. 

Have a great weekend. 

Greg Clement 
Principal 

INTERNATIONAL DAY 



UNDER THE GAZEBO CLAYTON SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Term 4 - NO HAT = NO PLAY 
All children must wear hats during Term 1. NO HAT = NO PLAY rule will be enforced! Please ensure your 
child has a hat, clearly marked with their name (so it can be returned if found) 

Hats can be ordered online from www.fcw.com.au 
and will be delivered directly to school. 

Thanks in advance  

 Our ONSITE uniform shop is open 

Wednesdays 8.30-11.00am  

or you can order ONLINE 

www.fcw.com.au 

Christine will advise when orders  

are available for collection! 

FCW no longer 

have plastic bags. 
Please BYOB 

when buying from 

FCW. 
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ADVERTISING ADVERTISING 

 

 

 

Join us, in our brand new custom built facility where we 
specialise in swimming and water safety programs for 
all. Offering small class sizes, with new creative swim 

ideas for parents and children. Our Magna pool is warm 

and cosy, making it easy to swim all year round. 

HOURS 
Monday 10:00am-5.30pm 
Tuesday 9:30am-6.30pm 

Wednesday 10:00am-6:30pm 
Thursday 4:00pm-6:30pm 
Friday 10:00am-12:00pm 
Saturday 8:00am-2:00pm 
Sunday 8:00am- 12:00pm 

Email thelittleswimschool@gmail.com 
Phone 0418 511 076 
Address 1/ 536-546 Clayton Road, Clayton South 

Opposite Clayton South Primary School 

We are looking forward to meeting 
you and your little ones. 

 

 

mailto:thelittleswimschool@gmail.com
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